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Introduction 

Platte River Power Authority has prepared this Annual Dust Control Report in accordance with 40 CFR 

257.80(c) to document the following information for the Rawhide Energy Station Facility located near 

Wellington, Colorado.  

 

Dust Control  

• Procedures Used: Dust control procedures were in alignment with the procedures set forth in 

Section 3.1 of the Rawhide CCR Dust Control Plan.  

• Reports from Stakeholders: No reports of dust control issues were received by Rawhide Energy 

Station via external stakeholders.  

• Corrective Actions: Corrective actions were self-implemented and included moistening of ash 

residuals and roadways at the monofill and near the inactive bottom ash ponds as needed.   

 

Implementation of Dust Control Procedures 

Dust control procedures have been implemented and continued at Rawhide Energy Station, as discussed 

in the Dust Control Plan, dated November 2015.  A copy of the current Dust Control Plan is available in 

the Facility operating record and on the Platte River Power Authority internet site, as required by 40 CFR 

257.105(g) and 257.107(g).   

Stakeholder Correspondence 

Since the November 2015 CCR Rule Dust Control Plan, the following concerns or complaints have been 

received by Platte River Power Authority: 

• No dust control concerns or complaints have been received by Platte River Power Authority.  

Corrective Actions 

Based on routine weekly inspections, self-implemented corrective actions, such as increasing the rate of 

water application to ash residuals, have been identified to improve dust control at Rawhide Energy 

Station.  These adjustments are made as needed, particularly when unusually dry and/or windy 

conditions exist.   

 



Closing 

A copy of the most recent Annual Dust Control Report is available in the Facility operating record and on 

the Platte River Power Authority internet site, as required by 40 CFR 257.105(g) and 257.107(g).  The 

Platte River Power Authority internet site also provides contact information and requests that 

stakeholders contact Platte River Power Authority with any concerns regarding dust controls at the 

Rawhide Energy Station Facility. 

 

 

 


